
FUMC ESL 11-21-2019       THANKSGIVING LESSON FOR ADVANCED AND HIGH INTERMEDIATE

The History: A group of religious dissidents (people who dissent, or oppose the 
official government policy) known as Pilgrims (people who journey for their 
faith), fled England where they were being persecuted (treated badly because of 
their beliefs) for their failure to attend Church of England services. These 
people are sometimes called Separatists because they wanted to separate 
themselves from the Church of England which they viewed as corrupt. They are 
also called Puritans because they wanted to "purify" religion. They practiced a 
very simple style of worship and devoted themselves to studying the Bible and 
trying to live God's word.

In 1620, they sailed for the new world. The Pilgrims landed in what became 
Plymouth, Massachusetts in mid-November. Winter was fast approaching. They 
quickly built some simple, rough buildings to protect themselves from the cold 
weather. But the weather was very cold that year and many sickened and died.  
Of the 110 Pilgrims who left England, only 50 survived the winter. 

In March, the weather warmed and an Indian named Squanto appeared. He 
spoke English because he had been taken by fishermen to England. He was 
friendly and showed the Pilgrims how to survive. He taught them how to tap 
maple trees for the syrup which meant the Pilgrims would have sugar. He 
taught them which plants were poisonous and which could be eaten. He showed 
them how to plant and fertilize corn and other vegetables. 

By fall, the crops were in and the Pilgrims found they had a large supply of corn 
and vegetables which they had planted. Along with fish and wild turkeys, they 
had enough food to make it through the next winter. Feeling thankful to 
Squanto, they invited the Indians to feast with them. They "gave thanks" to God 
for the Indians who had helped them and for their bountiful harvest. This is the 
origin of the Thanksgiving feast.

QUESTIONS:

1-If you are seated at Thanksgiving dinner and someone asks you to “give 
thanks”, what are they asking you to do?

2-Make a list of people, things or conditions for which you are thankful. Talk 
about the items on your list.

3-From the Pilgrims perspective: The Pilgrims arrived in a strange land with 
little to support them but some tools and a will to thrive. They almost died the 
first winter with poor shelter and little food. But their first harvest in 1621 was 
plentiful and they took time to feast and give thanks. 



4-Compare your experiences in coming to “a new world”. What difficulties did 
you experience? Did you have trouble finding a place to live and getting used to 
new types of food? Were there friends who helped you adjust? Do you have 
American friends that helped you?

5-For Americans, Thanksgiving is a time to unite with family and friends over a 
big meal. It is a time to be thankful for all that we have. Do you have a similar 
holiday in your country? 

6-There are certain foods that are associated with Thanksgiving. These include 
turkey, corn (frequently made into cornbread dressing or corn pudding), 
cranberries (frequently made into a sauce), sweet potatoes, green beans and 
green peas, mashed potatoes and gravy. Desserts usually include pumpkin pies 
and pecan pies. The extras that go with the turkey are called trimmings. 
Describe a big meal you have at holidays. Be sure to tell about all the 
trimmings.

7-Cold turkey: to suddenly and completely stop doing something, especially 
bad habits. EX: When my father decided to stop smoking, he did it cold turkey. 
In other words, he threw away his cigarettes and never smoked another one. 
Have you ever quit something “cold turkey”?  Is it easier to quit bad habits 
gradually?

8-Eat like a bird: to eat only a small amount. Is there anyone in your family that 
eats like a bird? Do others try to encourage them to eat? Is overeating 
considered a bad thing in your culture?

9-Sweet tooth: a love for sugary foods. Do you have a sweet tooth? What are 
your favorite sweet foods?


